
BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
In the Matter of the Application of Confluence  ) 
Rivers Utility Operating Company, Inc., for   ) 
Authority to Acquire Certain Water and Sewer  )    File No. WA-2019-0299 
Assets and for a Certificate of Convenience   )  
and Necessity       ) 
 
LAKE PERRY LOT OWNERS ASSOCIATION REQUEST TO RESCHEDULE LOCAL 

PUBLIC HEARING 
 

COMES NOW Lake Perry Lot Owners Association (“Association”), and for its request to 

reschedule the local public hearing, states the following: 

1. On March 29, 2019, Confluence Rivers Utility Operating Company, Inc. (“Confluence 

Rivers”) filed its Application and Request for Waiver (“Application”), requesting Missouri 

Public Service Commission (“Commission”) approval of the sale of the water and sewer utility 

assets and transfer of the certificates of convenience and necessity (“CCN”) from Port Perry 

Service Company to Confluence Rivers. 

2.  On August 5, the Association requested a local public hearing to occur the first week in 

September. 

3. On August 9, the Office of the Public Counsel (Public Counsel) joined in requesting a 

local public hearing. Confluence Rivers objected to the request for local public hearing, and Staff 

took no position.  

4. On August 28, the Commission found the request for a local public hearing to be 

reasonable and granted it. 

5. On August 29, the Commission scheduled the local public hearing for noon on September 

10. 
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6. The Association requests the Commission reschedule the local public hearing for 6:00 

p.m. on September 10 to accommodate work schedules and travel time for the lot owners.  The 

undersigned counsel has contacted the other parties to this proceeding.  Staff and Office of 

Public Council represent that they have no objection to the change.  Confluence Rivers has 

indicated that while they disagree with the change, they will not object to the change if Staff and 

OPC agree to it.  

WHEREFORE, Lake Perry Lot Owners Association respectfully requests the 

Commission reschedule the local public hearing to 6:00 p.m. on September 10. 

      Respectfully submitted, 

        By:  

       David C. Linton, #32198 
       314 Romaine Spring View 
       Fenton, MO 63026 
       Telephone:  314-341-5769 
       Email:  jdlinton@reagan.com 

Attorney for Lake Perry Lot Owners 
Association 

 
Filed: September 3, 2019 
 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

 I hereby certify that a true copy of the foregoing was sent to all parties of record in File 

No. WA-2019-0299 via electronic transmission this 3rd day of September 2019. 

  


